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· Race #10 Announcement, TC, August 4-5, 
· Race #11 Announcement, IRDC, August 11-12 (Tentative) 
· Race #12 Announcement, CSCC, August 18-19 
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We are 1/3 of the way through the season;  
already the point’s chases are tight.  I have 
been pleased with the high level of competition 
being displayed by our drivers.  Good competi-
tion makes for great viewing from the grand-
stands. Take some time to watch your fellow 
competitors at the next race. I know you will 
enjoy what you see and possibly see some-
thing that could help you in your next race. 
 
The overall turnout at Mission was light but 
there were 16 cars in Group 6, got to love 
those Formula Vee’s from Canada.  I hope 
they find a way to join us later this year in the 
States.  The next two races are Portland, then 
Spokane, our only triple race weekend of the 
year.  Both clubs are planning something spe-
cial, so don’t miss this opportunity. 
 
August/ early September is going to be a very 
busy period, with 5 races scheduled over four 
weekends.  We start with ORP, then The 
Ridge, then Portland, a weekend off for some, 
then the Double at Mission.  Routine mainte-
nance will be a nightly occurrence during the 
week for all of us. 
 
At Mission, I was pleased to see happy faces 
at the end of the day because there were three 
people to share the load at every turn station.  
So I will ask again, if you are a driver who is 
not racing, could you find a way to volunteer 
one weekend this year.  Let’s make it happen! 
 

 
I volunteered to be a senior observer at  
Mission and was greeted with smiles and fan-
tastic conversation by the turn marshals at our 
station.  What a great way to see our rising 
stars begin their journey in Conference.  
Please consider volunteering as an observer 
at the next race, I know you will enjoy the ex-
perience, and the Novice drivers enjoy the 
constructive advice. At the end of the race I 
selected one driver as my most improved; she 
was thrilled when I shook her hand and  
bestowed my personal greeting on her. Those 
simple gestures will always be remembered by 
a driver. 
 
I have been pleased with the number of  
people that are taking the time to view our 
Novice races. These drivers are the future of 
Conference; get to know your competition 
now.  And remember to congratulate them 
when their race is completed.  
 
Come out and support 
your club and  
Conference.  
 
See you at the track, 

 
Dave Bennitt 
ICSCC President 
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Please respect our volunteers - no calls or faxes a fter 9 p.m. 
 

The ICSCC Memo is a publication of the International Conference of Sports Car Clubs.  The ICSCC Memo and its contents in entirety are copyrighted by 
the International Conference of Sports Car Clubs.  Any reproduction by any means, electronic or mechanical, without the express written permission of 
the International Conference of Sports Car Clubs is prohibited.  The ICSCC Memo accepts written comments subject to ICSCC policy limitations but will 
not be held responsible for the content of such letters.  Letters may be published, at Editor’s discretion, only if submitted with the author’s name, address, 
and phone number.  The ICSCC Memo is printed in the USA by Lithtex Printing Solutions, Hillsboro, OR.  Editor: Karen McCoy, 13702 SW Hall Boule-
vard, #4, Tigard OR 97223, 503-730-9007.  The publisher reserves the right to reject any paid or unpaid advertisement. 

President David Bennitt 
president@icscc.com 

14023 Bear Creek Road NE Woodinville WA  98077  425-869-2868 
 
 

Vice President Dick Boggs 
vice_president2@icscc.com 

13749 97th Avenue NE Kirkland WA  98034 425-823-4883 

Vice President Linda Heinrich 
vice_president@icscc.com 

P.O. Box 1977  North Plains OR  97133-
1977 

503-647-5399 res                                                                    
503-647-5389 fax 

Vice President Kevin Skinner 
vice_president3@icscc.com 

25141 53rd Avenue Aldergrove BC  V4W 1T1 
Canada 

604-856-8957 res 
604-230-6084 cell 

Secretary Lynn Coupland  
secretary@icscc.com 

5670 SW Menefee Drive  Portland OR  97239  503-246-3511 res 
503-701-3547 cell 

Treasurer / Advisor Dan Heinrich  
treasurer@icscc.com 

P.O. Box 1977 North Plains OR  97133-
1977 

503-647-5399 res 
503-310-6610 cell 
503-647-5389 fax 

Race Steward Michael Conatore 
 

P.O. Box 14951 
 

Tumwater  WA  98511 360-970-6177 

License Director Bob Mearns 
license_director@icscc.com 

22638 Old Woodinville-Duvall Rd Woodinville WA  98077 206-713-3345  

License Registrar Debbie Morton 
license_registrar@icscc.com 

7931 111th  Avenue NE Lake Stevens WA  98258 360-659-7396  
tel & fax 

Sound Control Albert Manson 
sound@icscc.com 

11609  55 Avenue E  Apt 204 Puyallup WA  98373 253-307-7588 

Memo Editor  Karen McCoy 
memo@icscc.com 

13702 SW Hall Boulevard, #4 Tigard OR  97223 503-730-9007 cell 
 

Website Steve Adams 
admin@icscc.com 

18916 197th Avenue NE Woodinville WA  98077  425-260-5474  

Race Officials Div. Ann Peters 
rod_director@icscc.com 

10952 McAdam Road 
 

Delta  BC  V4C 3E8 
Canada 

604-581-7189 

Points Keeper Mike Tripp  
points@icscc.com 

532 Sky Lane Forest Grove OR  97116 503-359-4837  

Medical Officer Doug Jennings 
medical@icscc.com 

467 Solnae Place NW  Bremerton WA  98311  360-692-6244 

Legal Advisor Charles Denkers 3123 SE Olsen Street  Milwaukie OR  97222  503-222-6102 bus 

Insurance Advisor Scott Adare  
insurance@icscc.com 

11911 E Empire Avenue  #E2 Spokane Valley WA  99206 509-230-0929 res 
509-466-4776 fax 

Historian Gerry Frechette 
historian@icscc.com 

2355 West 7th Avenue Vancouver BC  V6K 1Y4 
Canada 

604-734-4721 
tel & fax 

PR North / South  POSITIONS OPEN    

Banquet Facilitator 
 

Peggy Ann Walker 
banquet@icscc.com 

P O Box 3070 Newberg OR  97132 
 

503-913-7987  cell 
503-537-9103  bus 

Banquet Support Holly Remington 
banquet2@icscc.com 

9536 SE Winsor Drive 
 

Milwaukie OR  97222 503-376-9090 
503-714-9974  fax 
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Hello ICSCC Racers, Marshals 
and supporters, 
 
Today is June 19, and we have 
5 of our 15 scheduled races in 
the books - fully 1/3 of the way 
through the 2012 season.  For 
me, this first part of the season 
has gone extremely quickly.  I 
am also very happy to say that 
it has gone pretty well, too, in 

terms of the quality of driving and sportsmanship I 
have observed.  The larger run groups and  
classes tend to be the places we encounter the 
most challenges because of the level of competi-
tion, and the sheer numbers of cars on the track at 
the same time.  But really, we have had very few 
problems (he says, knocking on the wood of the old 
desk).  Most everyone seems to have a good  
balance between their levels of competitiveness 
and their ability to drive within their limits.  
 
In case you are not sure who your Stewarding team 
are for 2012, besides me, there are 3 other people 
who are giving a lot of their time and energy to help 
make sure we have safe and fair championships 
this year.  Terry Overdiek is the Assistant Steward 
and will follow me as the Race Steward for the 
2013 season.  Terry has shown very clearly that he 
is a knowledgeable, thoughtful and calm official 
who can investigate and objectively assess a situ- 
ation and make good calls under pressure.  Work-
ing well with racers, marshals and other ICSCC and 
club officials is key to success as a Steward, and 
Terry has done a great job across the board.  I am 
very pleased to have the chance to work with Terry, 
and as the season progresses, you will see him 
taking more and more of a leadership role as he 
prepares for the Race Steward role in 2013.  
 
We have two Technical Stewards this year, and 
after running incredibly hard and long last year 
whenever things got crazy, I am very thankful for 
their presence and their help.  It is especially nice 
to have both of them there to help when things 
have gotten busy, like on the first weekend in  
Portland, and when we had the rain and the serious 
accident at Seattle.  Scott Morton and Duane  

Martinsen have consistently stepped up to what-
ever duties have needed to be done while also 
maintaining their competitive driving efforts.  Both 
have a very strong grasp of the technical aspects of 
Conference racing, and have proven themselves 
able to make good calls under pressure also.  You 
will find them each very happy to help you under-
stand technical and other rules questions you may 
have.  
 
The Steward development process that ICSCC has 
created over the last few years positions the  
incoming Race Steward to be knowledgeable,  
experienced and well qualified to handle the duties 
of the role.  I cannot imagine stepping into this job 
without the guidance and education that Tom  
Olsson provided me when I was Assistant Steward 
last season!  Now that I am in this role, it is also 
nice to know that I am not alone.  ICSCC also  
provides for a support group of former Stewards in 
the form of the Steward Advisory Committee to help 
educate and guide the current Stewarding team. 
When faced with difficult situations, I have been 
able to rely on each of our three members of the 
committee for their input and support.  The 2012 
Steward Advisory Committee are Tom Olsson, Bill 
Spornitz and Hal Hilton, all highly respected former 
Race Stewards.  
 
I am telling you all of this information about  
Stewards because I want you to know that this is a 
fascinating role that you may wish to consider for 
yourself in the future!  I came into ICSCC and 
sports car racing in 1998, so I had a lot of experi-
ence as a racer before I decided to step up to this 
position and the two year commitment that it  
entails.  I encourage those of you who have been 
around for several years to consider the idea of  
giving back to Conference by becoming a Steward. 
If you have an interest, please don't hesitate to 
reach out to any one of the current or former  
Stewards, who will be happy to share their  
experiences and thoughts about the role.  
 
One of the interesting and challenging duties of the 
Steward is that of reviewing and making judge-
ments about new and modified race tracks.  Last 
year, Spokane County Raceway underwent a  
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championship race event that was held there in  
July. SCR and NWMS made those changes and 
when we arrived before the weekend, the Stewards 
were able to inspect the track to assure the  
changes had been made in a satisfactory manner.  
 
This year, we are all anticipating the opportunity to 
run our first race at The Ridge Motorsports Park in 
Shelton, WA. I am very excited about this track, as 
I believe it is a fun and challenging track, and that it 
will benefit motorsports in the Pacific Northwest. I 
believe that the "rising tide" of motorsports interest 
that is encouraged by a new track/venue will help 
all motorsports associated businesses, including 
the one that I am a founder and part owner of,  
Oregon Raceway Park. (I tell you about my rela-
tionship with ORP in the spirit of full disclosure.) 
 
On Saturday, June 16, an inspection team led by 
me and made up of 7 ICSCC officials, all of whom 
are either current or former Race Stewards,  
reviewed The Ridge's road race course with the 
track owners. The team identified a list of several 
safety improvements that are required prior to 
ICSCC granting approval for Championship Race 
events to be held there. These requirements were 
communicated to The Ridge owners on Monday, 
June 18, and we expect to hear back from them on 
or before June 27, which is the day before we must 
make our decision to remove the "tentative" status 
on our calendar.  These changes are each  
important for the safety of the track, from a driver 
and a marshal perspective. I am hopeful that The 
Ridge will find all of the changes to be reasonable 
and acceptable, and that they will agree to have 

these changes in place prior to our race weekend in 
August. Having been through this both from the 
track and the ICSCC perspective myself, I can tell 
you that one of the key difference makers I have 
seen in helping ORP and SCR get over the hump 
with their required improvements has been volun-
teer support. I do not know if or how The Ridge or 
IRDC may ask for or need your help, but please be 
prepared to rise to the call to go help build tire  
barriers or what ever else may be needed. You can 
make a difference!  
 
I look forward to the middle of our racing season 
and my favorite part of the year. See you at the 
track! 
  
Michael R. Conatore 
MConatore@Yahoo.com 
2012 ICSCC Race Steward 
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Deadline Issue Content 

7/11/12 #7 August Race Announcement SCCBC #13/#14, IRDC #15, CSCC Enduro 

9/12/12 #8 September Rule Change Proposals, Banquet Announcement #1 

10/10/12 #9 Oct/Nov Banquet Announcement #2 

11/28/12 #10 Dec/Jan Final Approved Rule Changes, Invite to Bid Memo,  

  2013 License Application & Medical Forms 
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As I learn more about the infrastructure we have in 
place to make races happen, the more I realize I 
don’t know.  Novice Race days are pretty busy, but 
if I’m not racing I have plenty of time on Sundays.  
Rather than loading up and getting on the road 
home early, I’ve been learning about the volunteer 
specialties and getting to know some of the fine 
folks involved.   
 
Sunday afternoon at the Rose 
City Opener I spent time stuffed 
into the right seat of Jon Brobst’s 
Viper pace car.  Turns out there’s 
more to pace car driving than is 
evident to us drivers.  He’s con-
stantly on the lookout for track 
surface conditions – things that 
turn workers aren’t able to see, 
Jon can from the driver’s seat.  
Because it’s fast, the pace car is 
used between sessions to shuttle 
people and items to and from 
turn stations.  That’s how the 
stewards get their hands on your 
pass-under-yellow turn report so 
quickly!  If Jon is closest to a disabled race car, 
he’ll respond, push a disabled car to safety, put out 
a fire, and keep race control informed.  In addition 
to all that, he gives orientation laps to new workers.  
Driving pace since 1993, he brings experience to 
the job gained from driving pace on the Viper Cup 
circuit as well as working Cascade and other 
events at PIR. 
 
On Memorial Day at ORP, Safety II was my ride.  
What a ride!  That day Safety II was an F-350 crew 
cab with slippery leather seats and a big solid “aw 
shucks” handle (this is a family publication…) for 
passenger stabilization.  Rob Jacobsen, 40 year 
veteran of wearing white on weekends, was pilot in 
command.  Fortunately not much went wrong that 
afternoon, but when it did, Rob was hard on the go 
pedal.  Not because anyone was in danger, but  
because we had to get to an incident and get it 
cleaned up quickly so that drivers’ race time wasn’t 
impacted any more than necessary.  Rob has  
taken Conference driver training and knows the 

fast way around a race track – his lines are better 
than some of ours!  I asked him what he has  
observed in drivers that he wishes were different.  
The answer is, by all means be careful around the 
truck and obey flags, but don’t overslow when 
passing a rolling safety truck.  Get by them so that 
they can get to where they need to be, quickly – 
they may be waiting for you to get by so they can 

cross to the other side of the track.  
That and don’t even think about 
racing through an incident  
response with worker boots on the 
ground.  That will earn you a very 
bad reputation among those you 
may count on some day. 
 
My quest for knowledge about be-
hind the scenes procedures  
actually started in March of last 
year, when I was about to start this 
License Director gig.  I knew I was 
going to have to talk on the radio 
and I wanted to know the protocol.  
I wanted to sit in race control  
during the Spring Enduro and  

listen, but Dave Bell talked me into manning one of 
the race control frequencies.  Dave talked to the 
turn stations, safety, pace car, the wrecker, the  
ambulance, sound control, and probably a few  
other functions I’m forgetting.  All while keeping a 
running log of events on a laptop.  I got the easier 
job of talking to the stewards, the race chair, timing, 
registration, driver services, and the front gate.  
What impressed me most was how Dave had a 
complete and accurate mental picture of what was 
happening on track at all times.   
 
Common themes among all the specialties I’ve  
visited are how much there is to know, and the 
depth of knowledge and experience we have in our 
volunteers.  I keep finding great people who know a 
lot, are willing to share it, and are fun to hang out 
with. 
 
 

Bob Mearns 
2012 License Director   

)� �����*��� ����



19 



20 

+! ��+�,����!��������� +! ����!������������
CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB:  
Gail Fetterman 
2902 NE 151st Avenue 
Portland OR 97230-4517 
Tel:  503-251-0015  
Email:  gailfetterman@comcast.net   

CASCADE SPORTS CAR CLUB:  
Kai Keliikoa  
9009 NE 164th Avenue  
Vancouver  WA  98682 
Tel:  360-891-8152  
Email:  kai@dickhannah.com 

INTERNATIONAL RACE DRIVERS CLUB:  
Bonnie Johnson 
3010 NW 72nd Street  
Seattle, WA 98117 
Tel: 206-783-2641 (before 9:00 pm) 
Email:  bonnie.irdc.reg@gmail.com 

INTERNATIONAL RACE DRIVERS CLUB:  
Frank DiMiceli 
17042 166th Place SE 
Renton WA 98058 
Cell: 425-785-2376  
Email:  fdimiceli@comcast.net  

NORTHWEST MOTORSPORTS:  
Rexann Babkirk   
5516 N Elgin Street  
Spokane, WA  99205-6928  
Tel:  509-327-8203  
Email:  registrar@northwestmotorsports.org 

NORTHWEST MOTORSPORTS:  
Jay Sharp 
1625 S Royal Street 
Spokane  WA  99224 
Tel:  509-710-5755 
Email:  racechairman@northwestmotorsports.org 

SPORTS CAR CLUB OF B.C.:   

Perry Afaganis  
142—757 West Hastings Street, Suite 149 
Vancouver  BC  V6C 1A1  Canada   
Tel:  778-593-1635 / Cell: 604-377-5996  
Email:  perilles@gmail.com 

SPORTS CAR CLUB OF B.C.:  
Irene Chambers 
8361 Melburn Court 
Mission  BC  V2V 7B3  Canada   
Tel:  604-820-1653 / Cell: 778-835-7759 
Email:  gikdf@telus.net 

TEAM CONTINENTAL:   
Valorie Starr 
36801 SE Proctor Road 
Boring, OR  97009 
Tel:  503-668-6998 
Email:  raceregistrar@teamcontinental.com 

TEAM CONTINENTAL:  
Skip Yocom 
5201 Nelco Circle 
West Linn, OR  97068 
Tel:   503-655-3246  
rampant53@gmail.com 
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January 14 ICSCC Spring Meeting All SeaTac Marriott 

March 3 RATS Meeting All Phoenix Inn, Olympia 

March 24-25 Driver Training* SCCBC Mission 

March 24-25 Driver Training CSCC PIR 

March 31 Track Day IRDC Bremerton 

April 14 Driver Training IRDC PR 

May 4 Driver Training CSCC PIR 

May 5/6 Race #1 (rotn 1) CSCC PIR 

May 18 Test & Tune IRDC PR 

May 19-20 Race #2 (rotn 2) IRDC PR 

May 25 Driver Training TC ORP 

May 26-28 Race #3/#4 (rotn 3/4) TC ORP 

June 1 Driver Training NWMS SCR 

June 9/10 Race #5 (rotn 5) SCCBC Mission 

June 16 Driver Training IRDC The Ridge 

June 29 Driver Training CSCC PIR 

June 30-July 1 Race #6 (rotn 6) CSCC PIR 

July 12 Driver Training NWMS SCR 

July 13-15 Race #7/#8/#9 (rotn 1/2/3) NWMS SCR 

July 14-15 Driver Training* SCCBC Mission 

August 3 Driver Training TC ORP 

August 4-5 Race #10 (rotn 4) TC ORP 

August 10 Test & Tune IRDC The Ridge 

August 11-12 Race #11 (rotn 5) [tentative] IRDC The Ridge 

August 17 Driver Training CSCC PIR 

August 18-19 Race #12 (rotn 6) CSCC PIR 

September 1-3 Race #13/#14 (rotn 1/2) SCCBC Mission 

September 22 Driver Training CSCC PIR 

September 28 Test & Tune IRDC PR 

September 29-30 Race #15 (rotn 3) IRDC PR 

October 20 Enduro (8 hours) CSCC PIR 

November 10-11 ICSCC Fall Meeting All SeaTac Marriott 

Date Event Club Location 

November 10 ICSCC Banquet All SeaTac Marriott 

* Event Not Sanctioned by ICSCC 
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Memo Classified Ad Policies: 
 
Non-commercial ads are free to Conference  
licensed drivers, officials, and workers.   
 
To place an ad in the Memo, contact the Memo edi-
tor at memo@icscc.com.  Proof your ad when it first 
appears – it is presumed correct unless the editor is 
notified in writing.   
 
Ads run for 3 issues then are automatically can-
celled unless renewed.  Numbers at the end of the 
ad show when it began: 1/11 means first issue of 
2011; that ad will expire after issue #3 of 2011 
(3/11).  There are 10 issues per year.   

��!��������/�� �

  
Memo Commercial Advertising Rates: 

  
 Full page $80 / issue full year, or $110 / issue 
1/2 page $50 / issue full year, or $70 / issue 
1/4 page $30 / issue full year, or $40 / issue 
1/8 page $20 / issue full year, or $25 / issue 

 
Commercial classified $10/issue full year  

or $12/issue 
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At our website you can see all the photos from an 
event in one place, pick the ones you like, and or-
der them online.  To see your photos: 
 

Go to www.gerryfrechette.zenfolio.com and pick 
a photo album to view.  No user name or password 
needed. 
 

From there, follow directions for ordering online or 
contact Gerry or Sue for further info at  
604-734-4721 or gerryf@telus.net. 
 
For photos prior to 2011, continue to view them at 
DotPhoto, but please do not order from there; in-
stead, contact us directly and we will process your 
order. 

FOR SALE:    Former ASA Series 2005 Chevy stock car, Nut-
ter built (2011) 350 cu.in. LS1 Chevy 440hp engine, fuel in-
jected so it runs on pump gas, Jerico 4 speed trans, Winters 
quick change rear end, AP Racing 6 piston calipers front, Out-
law 4 piston rear, all new suspension, 2700 lbs., fast,  
reliable-no DNF’s last 11 races, bang for the buck it can’t be 
beat, 2nd in SPO in 2011, $25,000  
Jeff Penick 503-701-6648                                                6-12 

RETIRING FROM RACING & SELLING ALL MY GEAR 
 
Includes: 
Sparco R-506 double layer suit, size 60 red/white, $250.00 
Bell SA2005 Vortex Helmet sz 7-5/8 custom paint w/com, 
$300.00 
Simpson high top shoes (2 pr) size 9.5, $50.00 ea 
Nomex underwear 2 pr socks, top, bottom , 2 balaclavas, 
$25.00 
OMP Gloves, $10.00 
OMP Wheeled bag, $30.00 
Everything, $900.00 
Contact Doug Evans 206.276.6000 or  
devans4612@comcast.net 
       3-12 

MOVING? 
Don’t miss any issues of the Conference Memo! 

 
All licensed race drivers must notify the License Registrar, 
Debbie Morton, of a change of address. 
 
Memo recipients who are not licensed race drivers, please 
notify the Memo editor of your new address. 
 
See page 5 for contact information. 

FOR SALE: 1990 SPEC MIATA 1.6 COMPLETE PACKAGE ! 
 
New to racing? I have everything you need to get started right 
and have fun.   
 
Ready to race 1990 Spec Miata, Aluminum Trailer, and a 
bunch of spares.  Competitive 1.6l car with a fantastic cage 
built by Jeff's Automotive, fresh (5 weekends on it) motor with 
great compression.  Call me for all the details on the car. 
 
The Trailer is an all aluminum Trailex with a built-in tire rack. 
 
Spares list is quite long, from body panels and suspension 
arms to spare long block and tranny. 
$12,000 for everything   contact Jay at 206-613-9395 or  
doublediamondjay@comcast.net 
                                                                                       5/12 



24 

Memo #6  
July 2012 
 
 
 
 

 
13702 SW Hall Blvd #4        Return Service Requested  
Tigard OR  97223 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Printed in the USA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


